JIOWA BIATE COLLEGE

OF AGRICULTURE AND MECHANIC ARTS
AMES, IOWA

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

FOR MEN March 16, 1944.

Dr. F. C. Allen

Director 'of Physical Education
Kansas University

Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc:
Thanks very much for your congratulatory letter.

We naturally were disappointed to get knocked off by
Oklahoma here, but they really had a night against us.

You certainly did a swell job with your material
as you didn't have much in the way of ball players.

I remember Sam Moyer and if you have the opportunity
to write him again, remember me to him,

Best wishes to you and yours,
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